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“During the COVID-19 pandemic, the homeless services system
has worked hard to temporarily house thousands of our most
vulnerable neighbors experiencing homelessness. We now must
provide them pathways to permanent housing to ensure that they
do not end up back on the streets. By cutting the Rehousing
funding in the CAO's report from $97M to $30M, we would leave
over 2,000 of our temporarily housed neighbors without a
permanent solution. We need the City Council to amend Item 23
and approve $97M to permanently house 3,000 of our most
vulnerable neighbors, as outlined in the CAO's original report



